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Please attach this form to your one-page nomination for a Special Award. This award will be presented to the member(s) or group(s) who/which has made an extraordinary contribution to AAPL, the land profession, the industry, or the community. May include but is not limited to:

· Community Service – may be presented to a member who has contributed greatly toward civic improvement in his/her local community.

NAME OF NOMINEE:    Mimi McGehee	 LOCAL ASSOCIATION AFFILIATION:   Houston Association of Professional Landmen	
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NOMINATED BY: 
Houston Association of Professional Landmen
)
AAPL 2020 Special Award for Community Service 
Mimi McGehee
Mimi McGehee is an independent land consultant at Posse Resources, LLC.   She was born in Atlanta, Georgia but grew up in San Antonio, Texas. She holds a Bachelor of Arts in Social Work from Texas Tech University.  
Her first job after college was working for the Texas Senate but moved to Houston to get into the oil and gas business.  After going through three mergers; Florida Exploration to HNG Oil to Enron Corporation and a stint in Midland with HNG Oil, she decided to become an independent landman.  She specialized in acquisition and divesture due diligence for clients such as Apache Corporation, Phillips Petroleum, Ocean Energy and Devon.  She also performed land related research for lawsuits effecting Transco and Chevron.  Mimi returned to in-house land work when Dominion Exploration & Production increased its land staff in the Houston office.   She was one of many ex-Dominion employees who help form Gulf Coast Energy Resources. After the conclusion of Gulf Coast Energy, she returned to consulting where she has worked for Roger Soape, Houston Energy, TexBrit, Drawbridge Exploration, Rockcliff Energy, as well as Posse. 
Mimi has been involved and/or chaired the HAPL Service Committee for a number of years.  She has been instrumental in expanding committee events into HAPL Membership events including a BBQ dinner for senior citizens living in a HUD housing apartment community, and an annual Spring softball game at Brookwood Community, a facility for special needs adults. Both events are strongly supported and participated in by the HAPL members.  Mimi has also led the HAPL Service Committee in providing support to Angel Flight South Central, Impact a Hero, Sailing Angels Foundation and Nehemiah Center and their words of gratitude to Mimi and HAPL can be read in the November 2, 2020 HAPL Newsletter.
Mimi has volunteered at Christian Community Service Center for thirty years working on Saturdays as an interviewer in their food and clothing outreach and has continued to volunteer there through the Covid-19 pandemic. She has also served Christian Community Service Center as a Board member and as President of its Board of Directors. She is an active member of St. John the Divine Episcopal Church having served on its Vestry and Associate Vestry and is currently serving as Altar Guild Team coordinator.  She is President of the Board of her townhouse community and has been a member of the Ambassador Committee for the Houston Ballet for the past five years. She was the industry contact for the Women in Energy chapter at St. Thomas University
Mimi was named HAPL’s 2017 Landman of the Year and is a member of AAPL and past member of both IPAA and LOGA. 








